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FMCS Commends the State of Alaska and the Inlandboatmen’s Union on Tentative 
Agreement 

 

WASHINGTON, DC – Following the announcement of a tentative agreement on Aug. 1 in talks between the State 

of Alaska and the Inlandboatmen’s Union (IBU), the Federal Mediation and Conciliation Service (FMCS) 

commended the parties on their compromise which effectively ended a work stoppage that began on July 24.  

Seattle-based FMCS Commissioner and Regional Director Beth Schindler mediated the talks between the parties 

and helped to facilitate their achievement in reaching a successor collective bargaining agreement.  

“The parties worked around the clock in mediated negotiations over the last week to reach this settlement.  It’s my 

privilege to help both sides work through challenges resolving their disputes in order to come away with a new 

contract,” said Schindler. “At the end of the day, that’s why we do what we do, help manage conflict and get 

people talking.” 

FMCS Director Nominee Richard Giacolone issued the following statement on today’s announcement: “We 

recognize and commend the hard work and perseverance of the State of Alaska and the IBU.  It’s laudable that the 

parties were willing to narrow their differences and reach a resolution that addressed the interests of both sides. 

Our goal at FMCS in negotiations like this is to help bridge the divide between labor and management, helping 

workers get back to their jobs and service to continue. We stand ready to help the parties with continued and 

improved labor-management relations as the best means for assuring future uninterrupted ferry service.” 

### 

The U.S. Federal Mediation & Conciliation Service (FMCS) is the nation’s premier public agency for dispute resolution and conflict 

management. FMCS was created by Congress as a neutral and independent government agency upon enactment of the Labor-

Management Relations Act of 1947 (Taft-Hartley Act) and mandated to resolve industrial conflict and promote labor-

management peace and cooperation, minimizing the impact of these disputes on the free flow of commerce. With headquarters 

in Washington, D.C. and offices across the country, the agency has a proud track record of decades of effective dispute 

resolution and conflict management services for employers and unions across industries and work activities in the private, 

public, and federal sectors. FMCS is also recognized for its success facilitating negotiated rulemaking processes and for its robust 

employment mediation program in the federal sector as well as its global program, partnering with more than 60 countries to 

provide international consulting and training. For more on FMCS or to request services, visit www.fmcs.gov 
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